

### PRESS RELEASE

#### FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

## May 9, 2016

Contact: Tracy Dunne Doug Miller

925-931-5044, 915-519-5836 c 925-998-9905 <u>tdunne@cityofpleasantonca.gov</u> VFW Post 6298

### MEMORIAL DAY CEREMONY IN PLEASANTON

Ceremony at Senior Center

PLEASANTON, Calif. — A Memorial Day ceremony will be held on Monday May 29, 2017 at the Pleasanton Senior Center, located at 5353 Sunol Blvd., at 11 a.m.

Memorial Day focuses on those who have died while serving our nation in the Armed Forces. The practice of honoring our fallen began as Decoration Day after the Civil War when families of both Union and Confederate forces began to decorate the graves of the fallen. Decoration Day eventually became Memorial Day in the early part of the 20<sup>th</sup> century in an effort to remember all who died in service to our nation.

Primary speakers will be US Army veteran Mayor Jerry Thorne and US Army Colonel (Promotable) Shane Buzza, Chief of Staff for the Pacific Division, 75<sup>th</sup> Training Command at Camp Parks. The renowned Pleasanton Community Band, under the direction of Bob Williams, will perform a variety of patriotic music.

As in past years, the Pleasanton Memorial Day event will be organized and hosted by Veterans of Foreign Wars Post 6298, American Legion Post 237 and the William F. Dean Chapter of the

Association of the United States Army. This year Veterans of Foreign Wars Post Commander Anthony Serio will serve as the emcee.

# About Veterans of Foreign Wars Post 6298

Ambrose D. Regalia Veterans of Foreign Wars Post 6298 of Pleasanton, California serves the needs of local veterans and their families by honoring and assisting our most senior veterans, seeking out and mentoring our young veterans who have completed their service and by serving the community in many other ways.

###